



Dear Friends and Family,
Where does time go? We mentioned in our last update that our son Micah was born on 
January 16th. The Lord gave us two months for everyone in the family to adjust and 
recuperate before getting back on the road. Since the middle of March we have been quite 
busy with deputation meetings, conferences and video projects.

Before we get into the details of all that, let us share something that God has done for us. In 
Pennsylvania we have a yearly vehicle inspection. When the inspection for our Ford Escape 
came due in January, we knew that rust had taken a toll on our vehicle and had a suspicion 
that it would not pass inspection. Our suspicions were correct, and we were told it would cost 
much more to repair than the value of the vehicle. As we began the search for a new vehicle 
the reality of the inflated car market left us quite discouraged. We knew God had just the right 
vehicle for us and would bring it along at the right time. There were many moments we had to 
remind ourselves of those truths. Over the next few months, God did above all we could ask or 
think; He provided every penny for us to purchase a 2016 F-150. We are so excited about the 
upgrade from our little Ford Escape. The truck has already proven to be a very capable tow 
vehicle for our cargo trailer. It was also a much needed upgrade as we travel the country with 
two kids and a pile of video equipment.

One of the highlights of our spring was the opportunity to help at an areawide tent meeting 
hosted by Evangelist Chris Miller in Martinsville, Indiana. It was a joy to video the entire event, 
as well as help with other areas of preparation for the crusade. We are also looking forward to 
participating in a similar meeting in Illinois this fall. 



Your support has allowed us to work on several other video projects throughout the spring. The 
biggest project was a series of videos in which John O'Malley taught on Biblical giving. We 
recorded and produced 13 individual videos that teach on various aspects of Biblical giving 
with several of the videos focusing on missions giving. This series would make a great Sunday 
school curriculum and will soon be made available through World Wide New Testament Baptist 
Missions.

We are excited that God is providing more opportunities for us to serve Him. Our schedule is 
filling up, and we have had to turn away some opportunities because of an already full 
schedule. Please pray for us as we will be on the road again for the month of July. Our family 
will travel several thousand miles to film a number of different video projects including 4 
different church promotional videos. 

We are grateful for your support that allows us to continue to make videos that advance the 
cause of the Gospel, but most of all we are grateful for your prayers. We know prayer is 
effective and are so thankful for those who mention our names before the Throne of Grace. 

In the service of the King,
Nathan, Hannah, Grace, and Micah.


